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May 4, 2022

Brenda Kirtley
Meadows by the Lake Inc.
PO Box 213
Stanton, MI  48888

 RE: License #: AL590404706
Meadows by the Lake
904 Oak Drive
Greenville, MI  48838

Dear Ms. Kirtley:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (517) 284-9730.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Browning, Licensing Consultant
Bureau of Community and Health Systems
Browningj1@michigan.gov - (989) 444-9614
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

License #: AL590404706

Licensee Name: Meadows by the Lake Inc.

Licensee Address:  731 S. Nevins Road
Stanton, MI  48888

Licensee Telephone #: (616) 232-2221 

Licensee Designee/Administrator: Brenda Kirtley

Name of Facility: Meadows by the Lake

Facility Address: 904 Oak Drive
Greenville, MI  48838

Facility Telephone #: (616) 894-8198

Capacity: 16

Program Type: PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED
DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED
AGED
ALZHEIMERS
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II. Purpose of Addendum

To increase the capacity of Meadows by the Lake from 16 residents to 20 
residents.  

III. Methodology

During the original inspection, upon realizing another bathroom with shower would 
be needed to license with a capacity of 20 residents, Meadows by the Lake was 
originally licensed with a capacity of 16 residents because there were only two 
bathing facilities (R 400.15407.4).  Resident bedrooms #9 and #16 have not been 
used as resident bedrooms during the initial six months temporary period of the 
license but those two resident bedrooms will now be used as double occupancy 
resident bedrooms. 

Ms. Kirtley confirmed this addition was completed on March 3, 2022 and an on-site 
inspection was completed on March 4, 2022, to see the new shower and the two 
resident bedrooms that would now be used, each as a double occupancy room. 
There continues to be ample living space for 20 residents.  

On March 17, 2022, Philip Scheer from Bureau of Fire Services confirmed that a 
new site plan and inspection was not needed because there were no structural 
changes to the facility. 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

The addition of another shower at Meadows by the Lake was completed and 
allows Licensee designee Ms. Kirtley to be licensed for a capacity of 20 residents.  

V. Recommendation

I recommend the capacity for Meadows by the Lake be changed from 16 to 20 
residents.  

__ _______4/12/22______________________________
Jennifer Browning
Licensing Consultant

Date

05/04/2022
_____________________________________________________________________
Dawn Timm
Area Manager

Date


